
 Clerk’s Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of May 2019 

Clerk’s actions: 

1. Responded to Planning Applications: Martello Tower, Shingle Street, PGL Lake, Crane’s Garage 

and Alma House, Bawdsey. 

2. Asked Internal Drainage Board to send in a response regarding feasibility of PGL Lake proposal 

3. Responded to the Sizewell C Consultation on behalf of BPC 

4. Signed up for planning alerts on applications pertaining to Bawdsey Parish 

5. Took councillors’ nomination forms into East Suffolk Offices 

6. Attended meeting concerning Tin Chapel on16th April at East Suffolk 

7. Sent in acceptance of grant form to AONB Coast and Heaths for a grant towards a Weather 

Station to be installed on top of the mast at Bawdsey Manor. £2,000 has been awarded. 

8. Sent further letter to Natural England regarding the council’s view that using the cliff top path to 

East Lane would be dangerous and that use of existing footpaths would be preferable 

9. Contacted Highways team responsible for Speedwatch to ascertain if the data from the speedgun 

the council wished to purchase would be recognised by the Police (no) 

10. Sent cheque to SCC Highways for speed reduction measures on The Street and Ferry Road.  

11. Put up elections notices for Parish , District Council and European Elections 

12. Completed end of year finances and had them audited locally- no need for external audit 

13. Put  items in Bulletin including information about proposed works at Bawdsey Quay 

14. Contacted Suffolk Wildlife Trust about a dead badger on Red House Lane 

15. Responded to Hollesley PC about hosting the next joint meeting of Deben Ward Councils- 

Thursday 25th July at Bawdsey VH 7-9pm 

16. Put all new councillors on new Register of Interest website 

 

Correspondence received: 

1. Enquiry from Jonathan Clarke of Natural England about the route of the Coastal Path 

2. Update received from Edward Rees at SP about continuing works- put on website 

3. Email from President of CTC, a  Cycling Group, to request that drivers respect cyclist who try to 

avoid potholes- put in Bulletin 

4. Information about a new website for SALC- Clerk ahs log in details and passwords 

5. Invitation from Highways to a seminar on Wednesday 15th May at Stonham Barns on Community 

self- help schemes- Clerk has details. 

6. Changes to the Planning Process at East Suffolk Council received. World of Planning Day on Friday 

7 June at 9.30am until 12pm in the Deben Conference Room at East Suffolk House in Melton. 

7. Hollesley has written to SCC Councillor responsible for Highways to share concerns raised at the 

last joint meeting of Deben Ward Councils 

8. Hollesley Clerk has asked to see if Bawdsey would be interested in a joint Beach Watch Clean up 

in September 

9. SALC has a 2 hour councillor briefing for new councillors on 6 June in Stratford St Andrew or 12 

June at their Claydon HQ. Possible refresher for existing councillors. 

10. New DC Councillor James Mallinder introduced himself-invited to BPC meeting 

11. New grass cutting schedule received from SCC-  13th May and 29th July for Bawdsey 

12. If anyone is interested in become part of the Greenprint steering group please contact SALC 

admin on admin@salc.org.uk. Clerk has details. 
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